IMF Fall Meeting

September 27 & 28, 2006
On Wednesday, September 27, 2006, the IMF Fall Meeting was held at the Sheraton Hotel in Wyomissing, PA.  There were 44 attendees (see attached list) at this year’s Fall Meeting.   This year’s Fall Meeting was the first combination of the 19th Annual Ingot Metallurgy Symposium with the Annual Fall Plant Tour.  The membership has decided that going forward, there will be two IMF meetings each year.  Next March 2007, the IMF Winter Education Day Meeting will be combined with a Plant Tour (tentatively scheduled for A. Finkl & Sons in Chicago, IL).  Then, in the Fall 2007, the 20th Annual Ingot Metallurgy Symposium will be combined with a Plant Tour (tentatively scheduled for LeTourneau Inc. in Longview, TX and Lone Star Steel in Lone Star, TX).
Excellent presentations on “Ideas for Making Higher Quality Ingot Steels” by Dr. Kent Peaslee of the University of Missouri Rolla, “Refractory Solutions” by James Conrad of Fedmet Refractories and Bob Mascara of LWB Refractories and “Ductile Iron Molds” by Bill Zaben of Ellwood Engineered Castings and Horatio Lima of RAMM Molds were made in the morning sessions.  In the afternoon, Klaus Schaefers of Buderus Edelstahl gave an “Overview of the European Ingot Society”.  It was suggested that more cooperation between the North American Ingot Metallurgy Forum (www.ingotmetallurgyforum.org) and the European Ingot Society (www.stahldat.de & www.stahl-online.de) would be beneficial to both.  
In the round table portion of today’s meeting, the use of vortex suppressors and runner channel traps, annealing of molds prior to placing in service, ladle slidegate free opening practices and quick slag analysis techniques were topics of discussion.    

In the business portion of today’s meeting, an election was held to select the IMF 2007 Board of Directors.  Mr. Mark Suer will assume the Past-President’s position, Mr. Frank Roberts will become President and Mr. Brian Shaw will assume the VP Programs position.  Mr. Gary Shreve will continue to be the VP Membership and Mr. Ken Eakin will continue to serve as IMF Treasurer.  Mr. Mike Labanow will continue to serve as IMF Secretary and Mr. Jim Eckel will serve as an at-large IMF Board Member.  Mr. Eakin reported that there is currently a balance of $17,493 in the IMF treasury.  There were 18 paid member companies in 2006.  Mr. Shreve stated that three additional companies have committed to become members in 2007.  The IMF membership dues for 2007 will again be $1000 (due by January 31, 2007).  Invoice notices will be sent out before the end of November.  It was suggested that name tags be provided to all attendees at future IMF meetings and that the attendance list be distributed to all attendees during the meeting so that individuals can interact with one another more easily.    

On Thursday, September 28, 2006, an excellent tour of Carpenter Technology’s production facilities in Reading, OH was conducted.  Messrs. Rich Tinsman & Dave Strobel of Carpenter Technology presented a comprehensive overview of the operations prior to our tour.  Many thanks to Messrs. Ken Eakin & Frank Roberts for setting up this plant visit and to Mr. Mark Suer for his excellent leadership of the IMF during the past year.








Respectfully Submitted By,








Mike Labanow, IMF Secretary

